South Llano Watershed Alliance

Meeting Date: August 1, 2009

Report Date: August 5, 2009

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
In Attendance:
Margaret Akers
Tyson Broad
Walter Curry
Donnette Dickerson

Finley de Graffenried

Marvin Ivy

JD Kidwell

Scott Richardson

Znobia Wootan

Discussion:
1. Seven board members constituted a quorum. Tyson was present as special advisor.
2. Walter reviewed status of board members noting that Ruthie needed to fill out the information sheet and pay dues for all board members to up to date with requirements of the bylaws.
3. Tyson will revise the membership application form to list prorated dues to be consistent with the bylaws.

4. Walter reported that Donnie had the information needed to submit for 501C3 status. The application required $300 fee. The Board approved Walter to use $300 of $500 of membership funds for the fee. Tyson will check to see if the grant had funding available for the fee.
5. Walter will try to confirm that donations and membership fees are tax deductable.

6. Walter reported that the bank savings account would need signatories. The Bylaws designate two signatories for each check. The Board approved three officers to be signatories to insure someone would be available to process checks if needed. The officers are Walter Curry (president&treasurer), JD Kidwell (vice president) and Donnie Coleman (secretary).

7. Discussion of how to distribute information to members and non-members continued without clear distinction. The website is one avenue for the general public. The listserve is another notice board for all. Tyson will investigate an opportunity to provide controlled access on the listserve for members.
8. Tyson updated the Board on status of website design. The group was excited about the formatting and progress. It is online and functioning. Tyson will draft a new release to announce the site in conjunction with the upcoming public education event.
9. The search for the best map of the river continues. Scott has created one for the August event but it is more focused on the watershed area.
10. Marvin presented a draft article for the newspaper mentioning the Alliance and the program. It was discussed and agreed that anyone publishing information representing the Alliance must first present it to the Board for comment. This comment opportunity works to protect the Alliance from any misunderstandings of policy or opinion. The comment can be obtained via email if the timeline is critical. Tyson will continue to exercise his editorial judgment for additions to the website. He will try to advise the Board that he has added something so we can review it online. Tyson will work to include a disclaimer on the website that information presented does not represent the opinion of the Alliance.
11. It was noted that the general public has not seen any of the progress being developed by the Board. Walter will work on providing a summary from each meeting for publication.

12. The Flatrock project was discussed. Rick, JD, Z and Marvin all have had positive response from organizations and groups that could help with periodic trash management. Walter shared information from his visit with TX DOT. The bridge will likely be built in the next 24 months. With the construction of the bridge imminent, any permanent information board placement is delayed until the site is finalized. There may be an opportunity to place the info board on TT property. The Board may need to meet at Flatrock to consider placement options.
13. Trash cleanup program for Flatrock was not finalized.

14. TXDOT also suggested the Alliance consider adopting the highway from the crossing to 377. This would provide recognition by the signage and would be a relatively small stretch of roadway to maintain. Scott suggested we might partner with TT, he will ask them.

15. Scott reported on the next public education meeting. He has secured the permission from TT to use the dining hall on the evening of August 20 from 6:30 to 8:30pm. There was still concern that a two hour evening meeting is too long and asked Scott to talk with the presenters to try to reduce the presentation time. Walter will open the meeting with an introduction of the Alliance and its mission. With a charge for turning on the water, it was decided to bring bottled water for attendees.
16. Tyson suggested the oak wilt problem might be a good program for the Alliance.
17. Tyson said EDF would not be interested in providing grant monies for the next year. Texas Tech might be an option.

18. The next Board meeting was set for September 12, 2009 at 1:00pm. Effort will be made to shorten the meeting time.
End of Minutes

Minutes Prepared By: Walter Curry
